
 Welcome back to school students and we hope you had a great Christmas break. 

We are now four weeks into January and as usual time seems to be flying by as we 

head to exams.  

 At HES our grade threes continue to do their visits to Lilac and Park Resi-

dences. Our Hesrak group also is still running their Thursday activities and our 

Coding Club is as strong as ever on Wednesdays.  Our grade 5’s and 6’s went curl-

ing to Strathclair on January 20th with Mrs. Routledge.  Upcoming we have our 

Valentine’s Day party on February 12th in the afternoon.   While we had a bad case 

of the flu bug hit our school the first week back from break things thankfully have 

settled down in that area. 

 HCI has been busy with many different activities.  The start your own busi-

ness class has provided photos and a variety of different food options in January 

for our student body and it has been a welcome treat.  Student council is going to 

organize a tea for seniors again in April and has decided on its major event in June 

working with “A Port in the Storm”.   Drama is about to get going with Mrs. Cald-

well, Mrs. Tannas, Miss Novakowski and Mrs. Mathison with practices for our 

spring production.  Athletics are also ongoing with our high school hockey team co-

op doing extremely well along with basketball running both at the varsity and mid-

dle years’ level. Curling zones will be happening shortly also.  

 I wanted to remind all students and parents to please check out the “Tell 

them From Me” survey results at the bottom of our webpage 

www.hamiotacollegiate.ca.  As I said earlier we are pleased with the results but 

there are certainly areas where we can improve.  If you have any comments or 

questions about these results please give me a call.   Also if we could get parents to 

please call the school and leave a message if you know your child is going to be 

away for any reason from school.  It helps us greatly keep track of our students.  Fi-

nally I wanted to wish all our students in grade 9-12 good luck with their exams 

and let’s have a great start to second semester.  Thanks and take care.  

            Sincerely, 

            JON ZILKEY,  PRINCIPAL 

January, 2016 Hamiota Schools 

Reminder: Feb, 8, 9 &10 are now PD 
days with no classes and March 7 is now 

a regular day with classes. 

PRINCIPAL’S JANUARY MESSAGE 

http://www.hamiotacollegiate.ca


Happy 2016!  A new year means 
new learning in kindergarten.  Our 
learning has revolved around the 
theme of winter.  In math we used 
our own gloves and mittens to cre-
ate a class graph  - "Do you wear 
gloves or mittens?"  Most kids in 

our class wear mittens and fewer 
kids wear gloves.  Then we creat-
ed patterns with our gloves and 
mittens.  Of course we continue to 
"sharpen" our counting skills with 
fun math games such as matching 
buttons to the number on the 
snowman and ordering cups of hot 
chocolate from 1-20.   
 Jan Brett has become a fa-
vourite author in our class.  We 
have studied 2 of her books this 
month, "The Mitten" and "The 

Hat."  We have used story maps to 
practice retelling the main events 
of each story.  Using a Venn dia-
gram, we compared how these 2 
stories are the same and how they 

are different.  Decorating paper 
plate hats and making tissue pa-
per mittens in art have been fun 
projects.  In writing, we  wrote 
about our favourite characters 
from each story.  In science we are 
learning about the 4 seasons and 
how trees change during the 4 
seasons.  

 Mrs. Charlene Allan has been 
visiting our classroom.  We are so 
excited for her to begin teaching 
us on a daily basis beginning  
Feb. 11th when full-time kindergar-
ten begins.  Mrs. McNabb will be 
our teacher in the 
mornings, with Mrs. 
Allan teaching us in 
the afternoons.  
Welcome Mrs. Al-
lan!  We are so ex-
cited to have you 
join us. 
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Mrs. Allan 

KINDERGARTEN NEWS    BY MRS. MCNABB 
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Everyone returned from Christmas holidays 

rested and excited to see their friends again!  It 

was nice to get back into routine and continue 

with our learning.  In language arts we have 

been doing a mini theme on penguins.  We 

have been reading and learning many interest-

ing facts about penguins.  Along with our regu-

lar reading groups, we have also been reading 

and performing some plays.  We continue to 

work on Words Their Way and each week we 

do some interesting word sorts.  Some of the 

language arts games we have been playing are 

Bingo, Go Pick and Concentration.  It has also 

been exciting to start learning cursive hand-

writing.  

In math we continue to work on our mental 

math skills.  We have learned the counting on 

and the making ten strategies. Other concepts 

we have been working on are ordinal numbers, 

estimating and place value.  Some of the games 

we have played to practise our 

skills are Top Card, Adding 8, 

9 or 10 Bingo and War.   

In Social Studies we have been learning about 

communities.  We went on a community walk 

and wrote a story about an important place in 

our community.  We have completed a Venn 

diagram about urban and rural communities 

and talked about different cities, towns and 

villages in Manitoba. 

During the nice winter weather, 

everyone was enjoying sliding 

down the hill, making snow forts 

or just playing in the snow.  It is 

hard to believe that January is 

winding down and with February fast ap-

proaching it won’t be long before Valentine’s 

Day and the 100th Day of School are here! 

GRADE TWO NEWS 

BY MRS. GREGORY 



GRADE THREE NEWS BY MRS. DIXON 
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Welcome to 2016, everyone!  We all had very enjoyable holi-
days and came back to school renewed and rejuvenated!   

We’ve continued to work on our reading, writing and spelling 
skills.  We’ve read and responded to some winter poems and 
sports stories as well. Our January home reading program has 
been fun, as we’ve been participating in the Grade 3 Reading 
Hockey Tournament.  At this point, our class has read almost 
150 hours in just three weeks!  This group works particularly 
well as a team, and it shows in their group successes.  Well 
done, folks! 

We’re working on subtraction strategies for 1, 2 and 3 digit 
numbers, as well as using estimation strategies.  We’ve also 
discovered some puzzles called, “Zupelz.”  These are great for 
improving logical reasoning skills and they are fun, too – an 
added bonus! 

In Social Studies, we’re learning about where we live in Canada 
and the world, as well as our basic human rights.  We’ve filled 
in our passport “application” forms and are looking forward to 
receiving our special “Grade 3 Passports.”  When they arrive, 
we’ll be ready to travel the world! 

Our January Lilac visit was a fun one.  We talked with our bud-
dies about their winter memories when they were our ages.  
We decided that winter life was much more difficult back 
then!  Everyone enjoyed a few rousing games of BINGO to 
round out the visit.  Prizes were at stake! 

This month has been great for playing outside at recess.  
Fresh air and exercise are both beneficial for our minds and 
bodies.  We enjoyed using snowshoes last week – thanks to the 
Midwest Recreation Department for lending them to our 
school! 

The days are stretching out already; with the busy days at 
school and at home, spring will be here before we know it! 



GRADE THREE NEWS BY MRS. NOWOWSAD 

January has been a busy month in our grade 3 room.  We have been enjoying the nice 

weather but are missing the snow for sledding hills. 

We have been busy learning all about frogs in Language Arts.  We have done lots of read-

ing and writing about frogs and amphibians, and will be starting our frog research pro-

ject soon.  We have learned some pretty cool (or gross) facts.   

Somethings we have learned are that after frogs shed their 

skin, they eat it.   We also learned that there are over 2000 

kinds of frogs.  Momma frogs can lay over 4000 eggs at once.  

One of our favourite facts is that frogs can jump 20 times their 

height.   We have done lots of independent and group work in 

our learning on this topic.  We have played Frog Jeopardy as 

well. 

We continue to work on writing good sentences and paragraphs, and adding details to 

our work.  One fun activity we have been doing is changing “blah” sentences to “wow” 

sentences.  We will be putting some of these on display in the next 

week or two. 

In math we continue to work on addition facts, as well as adding 2 or 

3 digit numbers.  We are working solving and 

are currently working with 2 digit numbers.  

Each week we are focusing on particular math fact (eg. all facts 

plus 5).  Everyone is working hard on these and getting much 

quicker.   

In Social Studies we continue to learn about Canada.  We are learning about the provinc-

es and territories, as well as capital cities.   

On January 19, we had another visit with our Park buddies at Park 

Residence.  What a wonderful experience this is for both the students 

and residents!  During this visit, the grade 3’s interviewed their bud-

dies about what life was like for them when they were in grade 3 – 

how they got to school, what they did for sports, or fun, etc.  It was fun 

to hear the conversations they were having.  Then everyone played a few pretty competi-

tive games of BINGO!  Lots of laughter and fun was had by all.  Thank you again to Mrs. 

Sheridan and Miss Russell for helping out that day. 
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BY MRS. ROUTLEDGE 
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January has been a busy month of learning! We were all glad to get back to school and into our 

daily routines. We’ve made a few changes in the classroom with our seating arrangements and so 

far we are loving our new spots. We have also put some new work on display in our hallway! Come 

in and take a look! 

Reading & Writing 

The Grade 4’s came right back after the break and began imagining what it might 

be like to be trapped in a snow globe. What would it feel like in there? How would 

they find their way out? After dreaming up individual details, the class wrote a par-

agraph describing what their experience was like inside that snow globe. Self-

editing is becoming more of an independent process this term. Editing our work 

for punctuation, capitalization, spelling and proper sentence structure is very important and adds 

to the quality and clarity of our daily writing.  

Guided Reading continues daily in Grade 4. The students are reading a variety of texts in different 

genres. We have been exploring realistic fiction, fantasy fiction, informational non-fiction texts, 

science fiction and legends. Sea Turtles, an old Maori legend, futuristic worlds, the Arctic tundra, 

and a comedy about an animal hoarding family are just some of the topics we have covered this 

month in our guided reading sessions.  

Math 

We are currently wrapping up our multiplication and division unit this month. The stu-

dents have been exploring the relationship between multiplication and division and 

practicing their facts daily. Our goal is to recall our facts up to 9x9 in 3 seconds or less 

before spring break. You can encourage and help your child at home by quizzing them 

orally about their facts!  

Science/Social Studies 

We are finishing up our Rock and Minerals unit this month. We just finished making a model of 

metamorphic rock. It really helped us understand how this type of rock is formed deep within the 

earth. Plus....the clay was REALLY fun to play with! Next up on the agenda is one of my favourite 

units....CANADA’S FAR NORTH.  

Roots of Empathy 

The Roots of Empathy program is really a hit in Grade 4! The students and I look so 

forward to having baby Amelia and her mom, Rebecca Thompson, visit our class-

room. Baby Amelia is so cute and has grown so much over the past months. She has 

been the focus of all of our learning and conversations centred around empathy for 

others. Mrs. Huberdeau has been our knowledgeable leader in this program. We look 

forward to her visits each month.  



GRADE FIVE NEWS    BY MRS. ROUTLEDGE 

Well, we've certainly had a busy start to the new year!  I would like to say we all came back from 
the holidays healthy and ready to go, but that wasn't really the case.  The flu bug 
has limited the number of days where everyone has been in class.  Hopefully, the 
worst of it is over, and we can once again carry on! 
 In math we completed our unit on Probability and Statistics, and have be-
gun our unit on measurement.  It is tricky trying to keep perimeter and area 
straight, and then to try to figure out which units are to be used.  We can see why 
knowing our multiplication facts are necessary.  It's hard to figure out all the rec-
tangles that have an area of thirty-six, for example, if we're not strong with our 

facts.   
 In LA we are doing some guided reading, and are enjoying not only 
the different books we get to read, but also the beads we 
get to earn!  We are also doing some persuasive writing.  
Some things we feel strongly about are:  video games are 
better than sports, sports are better than video games, 

why we should be allowed to drive a quad or skidoo, why smoking should be 
illegal, and why Canada is better than the U.S.   
 We are also having fun with our science unit, "Properties of and Chang-

es in Substances".  We get to do a lot of experiments, and are seeing many 

different changes. These changes can be classified as physical, chemical, re-

versible, or non-reversible.   

 

 

 

In grade 5 we have been learning our last few multiplication and division 

facts.  There sure are lots to know! Next month we will be tackling fractions, 

decimals, and percentages.   

Our crimes, clues, and suspects unit in ELA is 

coming to an end.  We got our creative juices 

flowing and wrote our own mystery stories.  Everyone is looking for-

ward to sharing their stories and hearing what others wrote! 

In the afternoons we have switched from science and moved into social studies.  We have been 

learning all about some pretty fearless explorers that 

played a big role in the history of Canada; people such as 

John Cabot, Jacques Cartier and Samuel de Champlain, 

just to name a few.  Creating a scene with an explorer’s 

ship was our latest art project.  We used many different 

materials to create this scene including cardboard rolls, 

paint, string, and tissue paper.  The finished product was 

very unique! 
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GRADE FIVE NEWS    BY MISS ARMSTRONG 
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HIGH SCHOOL HOCKEY 

REFURBISHED                     

FURNITURE 

 HAMIOTA COLLEGIATE SKI TRIPS 
TO ASESSIPPI 

Middle Years   March 9th 
 

Grades 9-12   March 21-22nd 
 

The Birtle Falcons are having a great year in the Westman High 

School Hockey League, having 12 wins and 2 losses.     The team is 

one win back of Vincent Massey and Killarney.  Ben Murray and 

Hayden Crampain are the lone Hamiota players with the Falcons 

this year.   The All-Star Game will be held in Rivers on  Sun-

day, February 7. 


